LOOKING FORWARD

A MANUAL TO HELP EASE THE REENTRY FROM INCARCERATION TO COMMUNITY



Brevard County Sheriff's Office Brevard County Jail Complex Inmate Programs Unit 860 Camp Road Cocoa, Florida 32927 (321) 690-1500

http://www.brevardsheriff.com/

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Introduction	3
Tips for Reentry	4
Probation and Parole Offices	5
Food	6
Housing and Utilities	9
Clothing and Essentials	14
Transportation	16
Financial Assistance	17
Employment	19
Medical Care	21
Self-Improvement Programs	24
Strengthening Your Mental Health	26
Alcohol and Substance Abuse Treatment	28
Veteran's Assistance	33
Other Resources	35
Women Resources	37
List of Brevard County Libraries	39

INTRODUCTION

Introduction

Reentry from jail to the community is often difficult and demanding. The most challenging steps seem to be the ones taken right out the front door of the jail. Within moments, questions arise –

Where do I go from here? . . .

How am I ever going to find a job and where can I start looking? . . .

Is there anyone willing to help? . . .

The Board of County Commissioners for Brevard County in collaboration with the Brevard County Sheriff's Office has created this manual to help you answer these challenging questions and ease your reentry to life within the Brevard community. Divided in sections by your area of need, this manual supplies the addresses, phone numbers, and web sites needed to contact organizations, obtain necessary paperwork, and find resources in Brevard County. A description of each organization, or their services, is provided to assist you in deciding whether the particular organization can meet your needs.

Increase your chances for a successful reentry into the community, by taking advantage of these valuable resources. However, please keep in mind that this manual does not include all of the services available in Brevard County.

TIPS FOR REENTRY

This manual is intended to be a guide to assist you, as you reenter the Brevard community. When contacting any organization listed, there are important tips you should know:

- Prior to, or immediately after, your release make a list for yourself of the things you need. Do you need housing? Do you need a job? Do you need to learn a skill for a particular job? Do you have any legal issues? Do you need counseling? This manual is divided into sections by your individual need.
- Remember that if you write a letter or an email requesting assistance from an organization keep the letter short and clear.
 Always include the following information: Your name, your current contact information, a few sentences or a paragraph about your current situation, and your specific request. Include your signature at the bottom of the letter and thank them for their help.
- 3. If you call or email an organization, be polite. Remember most organizations are staffed by volunteers who are there to help you.
- 4. Ask questions. If the person says they cannot help, ask them if they know someone who can.
- Brevard County Public Libraries offer fully equipped computers for public use at no charge. A list of the libraries and their hours are listed on page 32 of this manual.

[211]

http://www.211brevard.org

Calling 211 helps you get the help you need. 2-1-1 (or you can also call 321-632-6688) is a simple, easy-to-remember number you can call 24-hours a day any day of the week. Phone operators can connect you to the appropriate community-based organizations and government agencies to help you:

- Find places that assist with food, shelter, and other basic needs
- Get help finding employment in Brevard County
- Help you find the right organization or group to help you with any mental health issues or substance abuse
- By calling 211 you can also talk to trained counselors available all day every day if you want to talk to someone about grief, relationship issues, personal crisis, family concerns, if you are depressed, if you are considering suicide or any other issue you are facing.

PROBATION AND PAROLE

STATE FELONY PROBATION

Florida Department of Corrections

North Brevard - Titusville

- 1431 Chaffee Drive, Suite 5, Titusville, FL 32780
- Phone: (321) 264-4073Fax: (321) 264-4081

Central Brevard - Cocoa

- 801 Dixon Boulevard, Suite 1104, Cocoa, FL 32922
- Phone: (321) 634-3570Fax: (321) 634-3559

South Brevard - Melbourne Intake

- 1500 West Eau Gallie Boulevard, Suite B-1, Melbourne, FL 32935
- Phone: (321) 752-3145Fax: (321) 752-3153

COUNTY MISDEMEANOR PROBATION

Brevard County Community Corrections Judicial Correction Services, Inc.

- 571 Haverty Court, Suite J, Rockledge FL 32955
- Phone: (321) 821-3413 or (321) 821-3385

SOUP KITCHENS

Daily Bread

Offers a hot mid-day meal plus hygienic services, including shower, laundry and mail service, to any one in need.

• 815 East Fee Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32901

Meal is served: 11:00 am to 2:00 pm

 Hours: 7:30 am to 2:30 pm, every day, year round (365 days a year)

• Phone: (321) 723-1060

• Website: www.dailybreadinc.org

Sharing Center of Central Brevard

Offers a nutritious and well balanced meal. Everyone is welcome.

• 113 Aurora Street, Cocoa, FL 32922

 Serve Lunch: Monday through Saturday 11:00 am to 1:00 pm, Sundays bagged lunch 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm

• Phone: (321) 631-0306

Website: www.sharingcenter.org

Salvation Army of North Central Brevard

Offers a prepared, hot, balanced meal at no cost to the homeless and/or working poor.

• 1218 West Main Street, Titusville, FL 32780

Hours: Monday through Saturday, lunch =
 11:30 am to 12:00 pm; Sunday, 12:00
 pm to 12:30 pm
 Monday through Friday, dinner = 5:00
 pm to 5:30 pm

Phone: (321) 269-3110

Website:

www.uss.salvationarmy.org/uss/www_uss_ncbrevard.nsf

<u>FOOD PANTRIES</u>

Catholic Charities of Central Florida- Southern Brevard

Provides to people in need, regardless of their religious, social or economic background.

 3800 West Eau Gallie Blvd., Suite 101, Melbourne, FL 32934

Phone: (321) 636-6144
Website: www.cflcc.org
Hours: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm

Salvation Army of Melbourne

1080 S. Hickory Street, Melbourne, FL 32901

Hours: By Appointment OnlyPhone: (321) 724-0494

Salvation Army of North Central Brevard

 Hours: Monday through Friday from 9:00am to Noon

Website:

<u>www.uss.salvationarmy.org/uss/www_uss_nc_brevard.nsf</u>

Cocoa Location

 919 Peachtree Street Building B, Cocoa, FL 32922

o Phone: (321) 632-6060

Titusville Location

 1218 West Main Street, Titusville, FL 32780

o Phone: (321) 269-3110

New Beginnings International Food Ministries

7810 Kingspointe Pkwy, Orlando, FL 32819

Phone: (407) 264-4357

Community Food and Outreach Center

150 West Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806

Phone: (407) 650-0774

Hours: Monday-Friday 10:00am-3:00pm
Website: www.communityfoodoutreach.org

Human Crisis Center

• 5514 Edgewater Drive, Orlando, FL 32810

• Phone: (407) 521-7750

• Direct Phone: (407) 294-4704

• Fax: (407) 703-4555

• Email: email@humancrisiscenter.org

 Food Pantry hours: Monday-Saturday 9:00am-6:00 pm

Website: www.humancrisiscenter.org

First United Methodist Church of Port St. John

1165 Faye Boulevard, Port St. John, FL 32927

• Phone: (321) 631-0783 or 631-0183

Hours: 8:00 am – 3:00 pm Monday thru Thursday;
 9:00 am – 12:00 noon on Friday

First United Methodist Church of Titusville

• 206 South Hopkins Avenue, Titusville, FL 32796

Phone: (321) 269-7631Hours: 8:00 am to 4:00 pm

Greater St. James Missionary Baptist Church

2396 Harry T. Moore, Mims, FL 32754

• Phone: (321) 268-8040

• Hours: 8:00 am to 1:00 pm Monday thru Friday

Hope Community Fellowship

2929 Cheney Highway, Titusville, FL 32780

• Phone: (321) 759-0716 or 267-3700

Impact Center New Life Christian Fellowship

• 550 Tropic Street, Titusville, FL 32796

Phone: (321) 385-2474

Hours: 12:00 noon to 2:00 pm Mon. and Thurs.

Con Jesu

2306 S. Hopkins Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780

Hours: 9:30 am to 11:30 am Mon/Wed/Fri Only

Indian River City United Methodist Church

1355 Cheney Highway, Titusville, FL 32780

Phone: (321) 267-7922Hours: 9:00 am to 4:30 pm

Missions Thrift Store

• 3452 S. Hopkins Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780

Phone: (321) 268-5521

Hours: 10:00 am to 1:00 pm Mon/Wed/Fri

FOOD STAMPS

You can apply online for food stamps or visit one of the following locations:

• Apply online at: www.myflorida.com/accessflorida

- People who are convicted of drug trafficking or who are running away from a felony warrant are ineligible to receive food stamps.
- You may need the following information for all individuals for whom you are applying.
- Social Security number and date of birth
- Income information such as job, child support or any other sources
- Resource or asset information such as bank accounts, vehicle, homes, land or life insurance
- Housing expenses such as rent or utilities
- Health insurance information
- All U.S. citizens applying for, or receiving Medicaid, including children, are required to provide proof of U.S. citizenship and identity.

Department of Children and Families

 375 Commerce Parkway, #101, Rockledge, FL 32955

Phone: (321) 690-3710 x268

Website: www.myflorida.com/accessflorida

Brevard Health Alliance (FOR PATIENTS ONLY)

 5270 Babcock Street. NE, Suite 1, Palm Bay, FL 32905 Phone: (321)722-5959

 17 Silver Palm Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32901 Phone: (321)733-2021

 220 Barton Blvd., Rockledge, FL 32955 Phone: (321) 639-5177

 500 N. Washington Avenue, Suite 105, Titusville, FL 32780 Phone: (321)268-0267

• Website: http://www.brevardhealthalliance.org/

Parrish Medical Center

951 N. Washington Ave., Titusville FL 32796

Phone: (321)268-6111

East Coast Christian Center

 680 N. Courtenay Parkway, Merritt Island FL 32953

Phone: (321) 452-1060

Housing Authority of Brevard County and Cocoa Housing Authority

• 584 Player Lane, Merritt Island FL 32953 Phone: (321) 775-1577

828 Stone Street, Cocoa, Florida 32922
 Phone: (321) 636-8535

 Administrative Offices: 1401 Guava Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32935 Phone: (321) 775-1592

• Website: http://www.habc.us

Daily Bread

815 East Fee Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32901

• Phone: (321) 723-1060

Grant Street Community Center

2547 Grant Street, Melbourne FL 32901

• Phone: (321) 674-5723

HOUSING AND UTILITIES

SHELTERS | HOUSING ASSISTANCE

CITA Rescue Mission

Provides a place to stay for men only. Cost is \$10 a day for working residents – residents must be seeking employment if they are not employed. Breakfast and dinner are included. Also offer different programs depending on need.

 2300 S. Harbor City Boulevard Melbourne, FL 32901

Phone: (321) 725-5160
Website: www.citaworks.com
Email: citaworks@gmail.com

Crosswinds Transitional Living Program

Provides housing and supportive services for young adults who are homeless. Vocational and life skills instruction, counseling, and case management will be provided to help young people become independent self-sufficient adults.

- Must be between ages of 16-21 years old.
- Youth can reside in program for up to 24 months
- Young adults who are pregnant and/or have children are also accepted
- Address: 1407 Dixon Boulevard Cocoa, FL 32922

• Phone: (321) 452-0800

Website: http://crosswindsvouthservices.org

Glory Mansions – Halfway House for Women

Halfway house for women trapped in addiction.

• PO Box 320735. Cocoa Beach, FL 32932

• Phone: (321) 799-9445

Domestic Violence Shelter (Salvation Army)

Provides shelter for female victims and their children only . Provides parent education and support groups for children and adults. Allows supervised visitation and monitored exchange.

- Mailing Address: P.O. Box 1540 Cocoa, FL, 32923-1540
- Phone/24-Hour Hotline: (321) 631-2764
- Website: http://www.uss.salvation.org/uss/www-uss-nc brevard.nsf

Community Housing Assistance Corporation

Non-profit organization to provide housing assistance

 102 Columbia Dr. Ste106, Cape Canaveral, FL 32920

Community Housing Initiative

Provides affordable housing to very low, low, and moderate-income households. Housing assistance programs include: Fair housing pre-purchase education workshops, pre-purchase counseling, pre-purchase homebuyer education workshops.

- English and Spanish assistance
- 3033 College Wood Drive, Melbourne, FL 32934
- Phone: (321) 253-0053

North Brevard Charities Sharing Center

Provides emergency housing for individuals or families for up to 30 days. Cost is \$100/week; but, most of this is returned to the resident when they leave, as long as the shelter is left in good condition. Hours: M-F 9:00 am -2:00 pm. Need: Picture ID, Proof of Income, and Proof of Residence.

- 4475 S. Hopkins Avenue, Titusville, FL
- 32780

• Phone: (321) 269-6555

• Website: www.nbcsharingcenter.org

Salvation Army of North Central Brevard

The Red Shield Lodge is a 14-bed shelter facility that temporarily houses men, women, and families overnight. Upon entrance, residents enjoy a balanced meal and beverages, are able to shower, use the laundry facilities, and sleep at no cost. Three night maximum stay.

- 1218 West Main Street, Titusville, FL 32780
- Hours: Shelter opens at 5:30pm every night
- Phone: (321) 269-3110
- Website:

www.uss.salvationarmy.org/uss/www_uss_ncbrevard.nsf

Coalition for the Hungry and Homeless of Brevard County

Provides decent, affordable housing and to expand opportunities available to very low, low and moderate income citizens, as well as to facilitate ownership, management, and operations of business enterprises in economically depressed areas and to raise the economic, educational and social levels of the residents of Brevard County

- 4087 US Highway 1 Suite 3, Rockledge, FL 32955
- Phone: (321) 639-0166
- Fax: (321) 639-0989

Brevard Family of Housing Authority Offices

The Housing Authority (HA) provides federally-assisted Section 8 and Public Housing to eligible individuals and families.

- Open Monday-Friday: 8:00 AM 4:30 PM
- Eligibility is based on:
 - Annual gross income
 - If you qualify as elderly, disabled, or a family
 - U.S. citizenship or eligible immigration status.
- If you are eligible, HA will check your references to make sure you and your family will be good tenants per regulations.
- Call to find out more about applying.
- Main Administrative Office:
 - Address: 615 Kurek Court Merritt Island, FL 32953
 - o Phone: (321) 452-5331 ext. 10
 - Website:
 - http://www.brfamha.org/index.htm
- Section 8 and HCV Program
 - Address: 670 N. Courtenay Parkway, Suite 12, Merritt Island, FL 32953
 - o Phone: (321) 452-3490 ext. 10

Coalition for the Hungry and Homeless of Brevard County, Inc. (WIN Program)

Provides housing assistance for those in need. Offer transitional housing, permanent housing, and assistance in getting affordable housing, help in obtaining down payment, utility deposits, and rent, and other housing related support.

 Those interested in receiving assistance will be interviewed to see if eligible for program. 4087 US Highway 1 Suite 3, Rockledge, FL 32955

Website: http://winchh.org
Phone: (321) 639-0166
Fax: (321) 639-0989

Community of Hope, Inc.

This program provides transitional housing for homeless or near homeless extremely low income families.

- To be eligible:
 - Individuals must meet federal SHIP income requirements and agency guidelines.
 - Families with children must have social security cards, low-income, and negative drug-screen results
 - Priority is reserved for intact, two parent families.
- Address: 17 East Hibiscus Boulevard, Suite 100, Melbourne, FL 32901.
- Phone: (321) 474-0966
- Website: http://www.hopeofbrevard.com

Housing Authority of Brevard County

To be eligible for the public housing program the applicant family must:

- Qualify as a family as defined by HUD and the PHA
- Have income at or below HUD-specified income limits
- Qualify on the basis of citizenship or the eligible immigrant status of family members
- Provide social security number information for family members as required
- Consent to the PHA's collection and use of family information
- The current or past behavior of household members does not include activities that are prohibited by HUD or the PHA
- Website: http://www.habc.us/ Complete the online application.
- Administrative Office
 - 1401 Guava Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32953 Phone: (321) 775-1592
 - Monday through Thursday, 8:00 am 6:00 pm; Closed Fridays
- Section 8 and HCV Program
 - o Phone: (321) 452-8006
- North Brevard County

- 584 Player Lane, Merritt Island, FL 32953 Phone: (321) 775-1577
- o Monday through Thursday, 9:00 am − 5:30 pm
- Central Brevard County
 - 828 Stone Street, Cocoa, FL 32922 Phone (321) 636-8535
- South Brevard County
 - 4000 N. Riverside Drive, #100, Indian Harbor Beach, FL 32937 Phone: (321) 775-1583
 - Monday through Thursday, 9:00 am 5:30 pm

HUD (U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development)

Search online for low-rent and affordable apartments anywhere in Florida, including Brevard County. The contact information for each apartment is provided on the website.

 Website: <u>www.hud.gov/apps/section8/index.cfm</u>

South Brevard Habitat for Humanity

Uses volunteers and donated materials to build houses and sell at cost to low income families in need of housing and unable to afford a home otherwise.

- Applicants must currently be living in substandard or inadequate housing, have the ability to pay for the home, and be willing to partner with the organization to build your own home, as well as other homes, and participate with other qualified sweat equity programs.
- Address: 7815 Ellis Road Melbourne, FL 32934
- Phone: (321) 728-4009
- Website: http://www.southbrevardhabitat.com

Tropic Hammock Apartments

Provides two and three bedroom apartments starting at just \$413.00 a month for qualified families in need. Applicants need a referral.

- 417 Rock Pit Road, Titusville, FL 32780
- Family House: 1728 Hero Lane, Titusville, FL (Disabled/Transitional)
- Phone: (321) 264-1889
- Website:

http://winchh.org/tropichammock.html

WIN (When in Need) Housing

Provides transitional and permanent housing and support services for the homeless.

- Program participants must be referred by area agency partners through the Brevard County Continuum of Care who can provide documentation of homelessness.
- Subsidized rentals are scattered throughout the county.
- Address: 900 Dixon Boulevard Cocoa, FL 32922
- Phone: (321) 639-0166
- Website: http://www.winhousing.org

Women's Center of Brevard County

Provides transitional housing for women and their children (no more than three children).

- To be eligible for housing client must:
 - Be female and head of household (Additional adults or children over the age of 18 are not allowed)
 - o Homeless or in danger of becoming homeless
 - Have income or Low-income eligible as defined by HUD (Need completed forms)
 - o Have an automobile that is insured
 - Clients are required to:
 - Provide a 6-month commitment to the program which may be extended up to 2 years
 - Attend meetings with a case manager to establish goals for moving into permanent housing.
 - Attend support group or individual counseling as outlined by the case manager.
 - Pay the amount agreed upon for rent in a timely manner. The amount of rent that a client will pay is based on the client's income.
- 1425 Aurora Road, Melbourne, FL 32935
- Phone: (321) 242-3110
- Website: www.womenscenterinbrevard.org

H.E.L.P. (Housing Enhancement for Lower Income People, Inc.

- 2452 US. Highway 1, Mims, FL 32754
- Phone: (321) 567-4949
- Hours: 10:00 am to 2:00 pm, Mon, Wed, Fri

UTILITIES

Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (L.I.H.E.A.P.)

If you are 60 years of age or older, disabled, or have children in your household under the age of five you may qualify for a Federally-funded program that helps low-income households with their home energy bills. There is a 21 day minimum time lapse for processing. To get more information or to apply for this assistance, please visit:

http://www3.brevardcounty.us/Human_Services/liheap.cfm

Phone: (321) 633-2007Fax: (321) 633-1958

North Brevard County

To establish a new account you must complete an application, provide a copy of your driver's license, and pay a deposit. To apply for water and sewer in North Brevard County contact:

2262 High Drive, Mims, FL

• Phone: (321) 264-5130

City of Cocoa/ Central Brevard County

To apply to set up water, sewer, and garbage services in Cocoa, Cocoa Beach, Port St. John, Cape Canaveral, Suntree, Viera, or Merritt Island contact:

- 65 Stone Street, Cocoa, FL 32922 (Cocoa Village)
- Phone: (321) 433-8400
- Hours: Monday through Friday 8am to 5pm
- Can apply for a new account online at: www.cocoafl.org/forms.aspx?fid=95

City of Melbourne/ South Brevard County

To apply to set up water and sewer services in Melbourne, Melbourne Beach, Indialantic, Melbourne Village, or Satellite Beach contact:

- 900 East Strawbridge Avenue, Melbourne, FL (when inside go to the Utility counter)
- Hours: Monday through Friday 8:30am to 5pm
- Phone: (321) 608-7100
- To establish a new account, the following information is needed:
 - Your name, The address of the location you need service
 - A \$20 service initiation fee
 - Your driver's license number

Proof of rental lease or ownership of property

Barefoot Bay/ Snug Harbor

To apply to set up water and sewer in Barefoot Bay contact:

- 931 Barefoot Blvd., Suite 2, Barefoot Bay, FL 32976
- Phone: (772) 664-5916

City of West Melbourne

To apply to set up water and sewer services in West Melbourne contact:

- 2240 Minton Road, West Melbourne, FL 32904
- Hours: Monday through Friday 8:30am to 5pm
- Phone: (321) 727-7700

City of Palm Bay

To apply to set up water and wastewater services in Palm Bay contact:

- 120 Malabar Road SE, Palm Bay, FL 32907
- Hours: Monday through Friday 8:30 am to 5:00 pm
- Phone: (321) 952-3420
- Apply online at: <u>www.palmbayflorida.org/finance/ucs/online/apply.html</u>

City of Titusville

To apply to set up water, sewer, and garbage services in Titusville contact:

- 555 S. Washington Ave., Titusville, FL 32796
- Mail to: P.O. Box 2807, Titusville, FL 32796
- Hours: Monday through Friday 8am to 5pm
- Phone: (321) 383-5791Fax: (321) 383-5848
- Apply online at: www.titusville.com

POWER and GARBAGE

Florida Power and Light

Provides electrical service to all of Brevard County.

- Hours: Monday through Friday 7:00 am to 6:00 pm
- Phone: (321) 723-7795Website: www.fpl.com
- Deposit required. The amount of the deposit is based on your credit rating

Waste Management

Provides residential trash collection in Brevard County.

- 7382 Talona Drive, West Melbourne, FL 32904
- Call Center Hours: Monday through Friday 8:00 am to 5:00 pm, Saturday 8:00 am to 5:00 pm
- Phone: 1-800-341-4299Website: <u>www.wm.com</u>

City of Rockledge

For garbage/solid waste collection in Rockledge contact:

- 1400 North Garden Road, Rockledge, FL 32955
- Hours: Monday through Friday 7am to 3:30pm
- Phone: (321) 690-3961
- Website: http://www.cityofrockledge.org

CLOTHING & ESSENTIALS

NORTH BREVARD

Hope for North Brevard Thrift Store

2214 Garden Street, Titusville, FL 32796

Phone: (321) 383-8638Website: www.hopenb.org

 Hours: 10:00 am to 5:00 pm Mon. thru Friday; 9:00 am to 4:00 pm Saturday

Missions Thrift Store

• 3452 S. Hopkins Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780

Phone: (321) 268-5521

• Hours: 9:00 am to 2:00 pm Mon. thru Saturday

North Brevard Charities Sharing Center Thrift Store

 4475 South Hopkins Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780

Hours: Monday through Friday 9am to 5pm;
 Saturday 9am to 4pm

• Phone: (321) 269-3272

Salvation Army of North Central Brevard Thrift Store

 2300 South Washington Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780

• Hours: Monday through Saturday 10:00am to 5:30pm

• Phone: (321) 267-0842

Website: <u>www.us.salvationarmy.org</u>

SPCA of North Brevard Thrift Store

 4220 S. Washington Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780

 Hours: Monday through Saturday, 9:00 am to 8:00 pm, Sunday 10:00 am to 6:00 pm

• Phone: (321) 267-2210

CENTRAL BREVARD

Goodwill Industries Thrift Stores

Hours: Monday through Saturday 9:00 am to 8:00 pm; Sunday 10:00 am to 6:00 pm

 4851 South US Hwy 1, Rockledge FL Phone: (321) 890-1441

 1550 Courtenay Parkway, Merritt Island FL 32953 Phone: (321) 453-7494

Sharing Center of Central Brevard Thrift Store

113 Aurora Street, Cocoa, FL 32922

 Hours: Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm and Saturday 9:30am to 1:30pm, Closed Sunday

 Office is open Monday through Friday, be there by 2:00 pm

• Phone: (321) 631-0306

• Website: www.sharingcenter.org

 You are eligible every 30 days for clothing and every 6 months for household goods.

• Must meet the following requirements:

 Must live in the central section of Brevard County

 Provide a Social Security card for every member of the household (each time every time).

Present a picture ID.

 Complete and sign a client assistance form.

SOUTH BREVARD

CITA Works Thrift Shop

 2330 Johnny Ellison Drive, Melbourne, FL 32901

 Hours: Monday through Saturday 9:00 am to 5:00 pm

• Phone: (321) 676-4650

Website: http://www.citaworks.com/

Daily Bread Thrift Shop

 412 East New Haven Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32901

 Hours: Monday through Saturday 10am to 4pm

• Phone: (321) 676-2900

Website: www.dailybreadinc.org

Goodwill Industries Thrift Stores

Hours: Monday through Saturday 9:00am to 8:00pm; Sunday 10:00am to 6:00pm

 1974 North Wickham Road, Melbourne, FL 32901 Phone: (321) 752-7474

 2250 Coastal Lane W. Melbourne FL 32901 Phone: (321) 953-8090 4700 NE Babcock Street, Palm Bay FL32905 Phone: (321)872-0051

Salvation Army Family Store

- 800 North Apollo Boulevard, Melbourne, FL 32935
- Hours: Monday through Saturday 9:00 am to 5:00 pm

• Phone: (321) 242-8394

South Brevard Sharing Center Thrift Store

• You are required to present a Florida picture ID/license and a Social Security card.

Melbourne Location

- 17 East Hibiscus Boulevard, Melbourne, FL 32901
- Hours: Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 9:30 am to 1:30 pm
- o Phone: (321) 727-8581
- http://mysbsc.org/

Palm Bay Location

- 1625 Orange Blossom Trail,
 Palm Bay, FL 32905
- Hours: Monday through Friday9:30 am to 2:30 pm
- o Phone: (321) 722-1241

Once Upon a Child

Buys and sells gently used clothes, toys, and equipment for children.

- 1873 West New Haven Ave., Melbourne, FL 32904
- Phone: (321) 674-1535
- Hours: Monday-Saturday 9:30am-8:00pm, Sunday 12:00pm-5:00pm
- Email: <u>magsouac@bellsouth.net</u>
- Website:

www.onceuponachildmelbourne.com/

New Life Christian Fellowship

Feeds and clothes, free of charge, the homeless and less fortunate people of Brevard County

- Monday and Thursday 12:00pm-2:00pm
- Impact Food Pantry
- 6755 S. Washington Ave., Titusville, FL 32780
- Phone: (321) 269-7578
- Hours: Thursday 11:00am-2:00pm
- Email: info@findnewlife.com
- Website: findnewlife.com

TRANSPORTATION

SPACE COAST AREA TRANSIT

Phone: (321) 633-1878

For the most current schedule click on the Website: www.ridescat.com

Туре	Quantity / Cost Per Unit
Full Fare, 1 Ride	\$1.50
Reduced Fare*, 1 Ride	\$ 0.75
Full Fare, 10 Ride Pass	\$12.00
Reduced Fare*, 10 Ride Pass	\$6.00
Full Fare, Unlimited Monthly Pass	\$42.00
Reduced Fare*, Unlimited Monthly Pass	\$21.00

Those eligible for **Reduced Fare** include seniors (60+), disabled, veterans, and students, Eastern Florida State College (EFSC) Students ride for free with a valid EFSC Student ID. Medicare cards are accepted as proof for reduced fare. There is no charge for children under the age of five (5), or for transfers.

BUS and TROLLEY FARES

Please have the exact fare ready before boarding a bus or trolley as drivers are not equipped to make change.

A **10 Ride Pass** and **Monthly Pass** fare specials must be purchased in advanced at either Space Coast Area Transit bus terminal, by mail, or by phone.

- The Space Coast Area Transit bus terminals are located at 401 North Varr Avenue, Cocoa, Florida, 32922 and 460 South Harbor City Blvd., Melbourne, Florida, 32901.
- Checks up to \$100, money orders and credit card orders are accepted by mail.
- Credit card purchases may be made over the phone by calling 635-7815 x 604 or 952-4563 x 301.

Due to a grant from the City of Melbourne, no fare is charged on routes 1 and 21 to Melbourne residents who ride within the Melbourne city limits.

Space Coast Area Transit generally observes the following holidays: New Years Day, Martin Luther King Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Veteran's Day, Thanksgiving Day, Day After Thanksgiving, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day.

For holiday schedule updates, call (321) 633-1878. South Mainland residents, call (321) 952-4672.

Bikes are welcome on Space Coast Area Transit buses. Just lift your bike on to the bike rack and secure it. It's that simple and there's no extra charge for bikes!

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

The following is a list of organizations and groups in Brevard County that provide financial assistance to those in need. Please note that each organization may have eligibility requirements in order to receive assistance. To verify the requirements please contact the specific organization, as they may change or be waived in your particular situation.

Brevard County Housing and Human Services Department

Provides services to assist with utility deposits, security deposits, mortgage payments, rent payments, medical payments, food assistance and more. The Department can also answer questions and provide referrals.

- To qualify for assistance must have:
 - Social security cards for all household members
 - 2. Photo ID for all adult household members
 - 3. Proof of number of dependents and/or children, if any
 - 4. Proof of your wages, salary, workers' compensation, unemployment compensation or any other income
 - Proof all household assets, if any, include car title, stocks/bonds and saving or checking account records
 - 6. Proof of rental lease, include any security deposit paid, if requesting help with rental payments
 - 7. Proof of that you paid utility deposit, if requesting assistance with utility payments.
- Apply online at:

<u>www.brevardcounty.us/Human_Services/pdf/</u> <u>ApplicationForm.pdf</u>

Viera Location

- 2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way, Building B, Suite 106, Viera, FL 32940
- Hours: Monday through Friday8:00 am 5:00 pm
- Phone: (321) 633-2076Fax: (321) 633-2170

Melbourne Location

- 2275 South Babcock Street, Melbourne, FL (located inside the Brevard County Health Dept.)
- Hours: Monday through Friday,8:00 am to 5:00 pm
- o Phone: (321) 726-2920

Cocoa Location - Brevard County

Community Action Agency

- 400 South Varr Avenue, Cocoa, FL 32922
- Hours: Monday through Friday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm (Appointments Necessary)
- Phone: (321) 633-1951
 Fax: (321)633-1958

Titusville Location

- 611 Singleton Avenue, Titusville, FL
- Hours: Monday through Friday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm
- Phone: (321) 383-2795 Fax: (321) 269-6568

North Brevard Charities Sharing Center

Provides financial assistance for purchase of prescription medicine, utility payments, rent payments, and medically necessary items.

- 245 Acorn Street, Titusville, FL 32780
- Phone: (321) 269-6555
- Website: www.nbcsharingcenter.org
- Email: admin@nbcsharingcenter.org

New Life Christian Fellowship

Financial Peace University, a 13 week video curriculum that teaches you how to achieve your financial goals, eliminate debt, and save for the future.

- 6755 S. Washington Ave., Titusville, FL
- Phone: (321) 269-7578
- Email: info@findnewlife.com
- Website: findnewlife.com

Sharing Center of Central Brevard

Provides financial assistance for mortgage, rent and utility payments if you meet the following requirements:

- You live in the central section of Brevard County from Pt. St. John south to the Pineda Causeway
- Complete an application to determine you are eligible.
- Social security card is required for every member of household.
- Applications are taken Thursday mornings only by telephone – keep calling till you get an answer.
- Hours: 9:00 am to 12:30 pm; 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm
- 113 Aurora Street, Cocoa, FL 32922
- Mailing Address: PO Box 3363, Cocoa FL 32924

• Phone: (321) 631-0306

Website: <u>www.sharingcenter.org</u>Email: <u>info@sharingcenter.org</u>

South Brevard Sharing Center

Provides financial assistance to help you pay your utility bill.

Melbourne Location

- 17 East Hibiscus Boulevard, Melbourne, FL 32901
- Hours: Monday through Friday,9:30 am to 2:30 pm
- Phone: (321) 727-8581 x 2074

Palm Bay Location – Please use the Melbourne location only

- 2881 NE Palm Bay Road, Palm Bay, FL 32904
- Hours: Monday through Friday,9:30 am to 2:30 pm
- o Phone: (321) 676-2965 x 207

Salvation Army of North Central Brevard

Offers emergency financial assistance for rent payments, mortgage payments, utility payments, food pantry, and clothing.

- Must call for an appointment (no walk-ins permitted).
- Hours: Monday through Friday from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm and 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm

Cocoa Location

- 919 Peachtree Street Bldg B, Cocoa, FL 32922
- o Phone: (321) 632-6060

Titusville Location

 1218 West Main Street, Titusville, FL 32780

o Phone: (321) 269-3110

Consumer Credit Counseling of Brevard

Offers assistance with budgeting, dept management, repayment, financial crisis management, credit reports, housing counseling, senior reverse mortgages and bankruptcy. Counseling is also available on the advantages and disadvantage of owning a home, how much mortgage is suitable for you income, how to buy a home, and other housing issues.

- 1301 W. Eau Gallie Blvd., Suite 96, Melbourne, FL 32935
- Hours: Monday through Wednesday, 8:00 am to 5:30 pm; Thursday 8:00 am to 5:00 pm

• Phone: (321) 984-3611

• Website: http://fccbrevard.com

State of Florida Unemployment Compensation

Apply online or by phone for unemployment compensation. It is only by applying for Unemployment Compensation that you can determine if you are eligible.

 Website: <u>www.floridajobs.org/unemployment/uc_emp_cl</u> aims.html

EMPLOYMENT

Resume and Cover Letter Online Guide

Free online resume and cover letter preparation search and guide. The website also provides tips on how to interview for a job.

 Website: https://brevardjoblink.optimalresume.com

Career Source Brevard

Provides assistance, such as advice and classes, in how to search, apply and interview for jobs in Brevard County. **Dress code strickly enforced**.

- Phone: (321) 504-7600
- http://www.brevardworkforce.com/ North Brevard Location
 - 3880 S. Washington Avenue, Suite 214, Titusville, FL 32796
 - Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm Tuesday, 9:00 am to 7:00 pm

Central Brevard Location

- 297 Barnes Boulevard, Rockledge, FL 32955
- Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm
 Wednesday, 9:00 am to 7:00 pm

South Brevard Location

- 5275 Babcock St., NE, Suite 8B, Palm Bay, FL 32905
- Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm Thursday, 9:00 am to 7:00 pm

Labor Finders

Provides temporary jobs for different employment opportunities including industrial, commercial, electrical, carpentry, welding, construction and more. Come in at 6:00 am with 2 forms of identification.

- Apply for jobs online at: <u>www.laborfinders.com/frmJobOpeningSe</u> arch.aspx
- 322 East New Haven Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32901
- Phone: (321) 729-6130

Goodwill Industries Self-Sufficiency Job Centers

Offers a temporary work program to allow you to work for 3 months part-time for Goodwill while you look for permanent employment. Apply online at www.goodwillcfl.org/page.cfm/section/work_at_goodwill The Goodwill Job Connection Centers offer free vocational services to help you find a job:

- Provide assistance in helping you search for and apply for a job
- Offer free use of fax, telephone, copier, computer and answering machine
- Offer classes in how to start your own business, how to write a resume, and how to use a computer
- Offer Job Club- a three day class to teach you job searching skills, marketing, interviewing skills, resume preparation and tips to help you boost your confidence and self-image.
- Website: www.goodwillcfl.org
- Email: mssc@goodwillcfl.org
- Visit Job Centers:

Melbourne Location

- 2250 Coastal Lane West Melbourne, FL 32904
- Hours: Monday, Wednesday, & Friday 9:00 am to 5:00 pm Tuesday & Thursday 9:00 to 6:00pm
- o Phone: (321) 953-8188

Rockledge Location

- o 4851 South US Highway 1, Rockledge, FL 32955
- Hours: Monday, Wednesday, & Friday 9:00 am to 5:00 pm Tuesday & Thursday 9:00 to 6:00pm
- o Phone: (321) 890-1676

AARP Senior Employment Program (SCSEP)

Provides temporary work for people age 55 and older to sharpen their skills in preparation of returning to the workforce. SCSEP will pay up to 2 weeks wages to allow businesses to try an applicant.

- Skill assessment is done to determine what classes the client may need to help them get a job
- The U. S. Department of Labor sets conditions
 - 20 hours per week at \$7.31 per hour (minimum wage)
- 17 East Hibiscus Boulevard, Melbourne, FL 32901
- Phone: (321) 956-1444

Vocational Rehabilitation Office

Provides employment guidance and services to persons with disabilities.

North Brevard County

- 815 S. Washington Avenue, Suite 102, Titusville, FL 32780-4200
- Phone: (321) 383-2775
 Central Brevard County
- 1970 Michigan Avenue, Building A-1, Cocoa, FL 32922
- Phone: (321) 690-3280
 South Brevard County
- 1049 Eber Boulevard, Suite 101, Melbourne, FL 32904
- Phone: (321) 984-4869

Brevard County Employment Application System

With an account made online, the Brevard County Employment Application System provides a list of job opportunities close by. Through this website, there is access to job applications of different kinds throughout the county.

Website: https://web.brevardcounty.us/Easy/default.aspx

Rockledge Unemployment Office

Provides assistance for those filing claims for jobless benefits, and maintains phones, faxes and computers for those who file for compensation through the state of Florida's telephone and online UI systems. Jobless workers can also get help finding jobs, building and posting resumes with area employers, earning a GED and in obtaining English as a second language (ESL) instruction.

295 Barnes Blvd., Rockledge, FL 32955

- Phone: (321) 504-7600
- Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday
 8:00am-5:00pm, Wednesday 9:00am-7:00pm

Last Revision 09/02/2014

- English and Spanish assistance
- Veterans representatives

20

MEDICAL CARE

Primary Access to Health Clinic (Brevard County Health Department)

Clinic provides affordable medical care for adults for non-emergency health conditions, disease management and education, diagnosis, treatment and follow-up care. The clinic does not provide emergency/on call services, financial aid for medical services, specialty care, disability assessments, mental health services, or MRI/CT scans.

- To be eligible to receive medical care from the Clinic, depending upon what services you desire, you may need to meet the following requirements:
 - o Family income below 100% of the federal poverty auidelines.
 - Currently not covered by Medicaid. Medicare. private health insurance, military health benefits, or other insurance.
- Currently not enrolled in a similar medical program such as: hospital primary care, community health clinic, health alliance, etc.
- An appointment is required (no walk-ins permitted)
- Hours: Monday through Friday 8:00 am to
- Walk-ins are allowed for pregnancy and immunizations between 8:00 am and 4:00 pm
- Website:

http://www.doh.state.fl.us/chdBrevard/index.ht

Clinic locations:

North Brevard Location

- 611 Singleton Avenue, Titusville, FL 32796
 - Phone: (321) 383-2795 or to make an appointment. please call (321) 637-7300
- 1744 Cedar Street Rockledge, FL 32955 Phone: (321) 634-6305

South Brevard Locations

- 2555 Judge Fran Jamieson Way, Viera, FL 32940
 - Phone: (321) 639-5800
- 2275 S. Babcock Street. Melbourne, FL 32901
 - Phone: (321) 726-2920

Brevard Health Alliance

Provides affordable medical services.

- The costs for services and treatment are based on your income and size of your family.
- The following information is required, however if any of this information is not available care may still be provided:
 - o Picture ID or other proof of being a Brevard County resident
 - Social Security card, if possible
 - Proof of monthly income, such as paycheck stub, social security statement, disability statement, bank statement or W2 statement
 - A federal income tax return (1040 and related) documents) is required to apply for discounted prescriptions
- Website: http://www.brevardhealthalliance.org
- To receive treatment you must first register. Registration is Tuesday and Thursday 8:30am-11:30am & 1:00pm-4:30pm, and Friday 8:30am-11:30am. Once registered, walk-in services are first come-first served. Medical appointments required, Monday-Friday 8:30am-5:00pm

o BHA Barton Commons Clinic

220 Barton Blvd, Rockledge, FL 32955

Phone: (321) 639-5177 o BHA Melbourne Clinic

17 Silver Palm Ave. Melbourne, FL 32901

Phone: (321) 733-2021 o BHA Titusville Clinic

500 North Washington Ave. #105, Titusville, FL 32976

Phone: (321) 268-0267

O BHA Palm Bay - Family Practice

5270 Babcock Street, NE, Suite 1, Palm Bay, FL 32905

Phone: (321) 722-5959

 BHA Palm Bay – Pediatrics 5270 Babcock Street, NE, Suite 3, Palm Bay, FL 32905 Phone: (321) 676-5996

• Brevard County Health Insurance

Provides free and unbiased assistance with completing eligibility and enrollment forms. Appointment is necessary for the following:

- Individual Health Insurance Marketplace applications and enrollment during the Special Enrollment period
- Meet with local businesses to dicus SHOP and the Individual Marketplace
- One-time outreach events to share about the ACA Health Insurance Marketplace
- Health Insurance Literacy classes
- Regularly scheduled opportunities to share with individuals about the ACA Health Insurance Marketplace

For more information please contact:

 Carlene Robinson—Certified and Licensed Brevard County Health Insurance Navigator Phone: (321) 557-5430

Email: mpnavigator1@gmail.com

Keith Heinly

Phone: (321) 635-8885 Email: <u>kheinly@uwbrevard.org</u>

The Clinic at Wal-Mart — Wuesthoff

Provides affordable general medical care services. Wuesthoff Health System plans to open additional clinics in other Brevard Wal-Mart Super Centers.

- Wal-Mart Supercenter, 1500 East Merritt Island Causeway, Merritt Island FL 32952
- Phone: (321) 452-3400
- Clinic is open seven days a week.

Health First Cape Canaveral Hospital

Full service 150-bed community hospital with a 21-bed emergency department. Services include nursing care units, including medical, surgical, oncological, orthopedics, telemetry, and critical care. Medicaid, Medicare, and HMO/PPO/Managed Care are all accepted.

- Address: 701 W. Cocoa Beach Causeway (520) Cocoa Beach, FL 32932
- Phone:

o Main Number: (321) 799-7111

Emergency Room: (321) 799-7150

Health Resource Center: (321) 799-7142
 Health First Physician Referral: (321) 434-

2300

Website: http://Health-First.org

Medicaid

Medicaid provides medical coverage to low income individuals and families.

- For more information call Medicaid Services toll-free at 1 (888) 367-6554
- Agency for Health Care Administration Consumer Hotline 1 (888) 419-3456.
- Or go to the following website: http://www.myflorida.com/accessflorida/

PRESCRIPTIONS

Florida Discount Drug Card Program

Provides lower prescription cost for qualifying Florida residents.

Apply online:

www.floridadiscountdrugcard.com

- Apply by phone at 1 (866) 341-8894
- There is no fee to apply for the discount drug card
- Fact Sheet:

http://www.floridadiscountdrugcard.com/pdfs/AboutFactSheet.pdf

Sharing Center of Central Brevard

Provides financial assistance for medical prescriptions. Must be a resident of the central area of Brevard County to qualify.

- An original social security card, picture ID, the prescription(s) and proof of income for the household are needed in order to qualify.
- The amount of assistance is based on income.
- 113 Aurora Street, Cocoa, FL 32922
- Mailing Address: PO Box 3363, Cocoa, FL 32924

Phone: (321) 631-0306

Website: www.sharingcenter.orgEmail: info@sharingcenter.org

Partnership for Prescription Assistance (PPARx)

Provides prescriptions for patients who qualify and do not have prescription drug coverage for little to no cost.

Phone: (888) 477-2669Website: www.pparx.org

SELF-IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMS

BREVARD COUNTY SELF-IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMS				
COURSE	LENGTH OF COURSE	SCHOOLS		
Advanced Driver Improvement	12 hours	Refer to your local telephone directory		
Aggressive Driving Awareness	8 hours	Florida United Safety Council		
Alternative Community Service	Varies	Judicial Corrections Services, Inc. / Brevard County Community Corrections		
Alcohol Sales Training	3 hours (Internet Course)	Florida United Safety Council		
Anger Management	8 hours 10 hours 10 weeks Varies Varies	Colonial Counseling Associates Harbor City Counseling Links of Hope; Western Judicial Services A. Couseling Center; Crossroads to Change Family Counseling; S.T.E.P.S.; Yellow Umbrella		
Defensive Driving School	4/8 Hours	Refer to your local telephone directory		
Domestic Violence Program	At Least 26 weeks	Family Counseling; S.T.E.P.S.; Western Judicial Services		
Driving While Driver's License Suspended/Revoked Assistance Program	8 hours	Refer to your local telephone directory		
Drug Education/Counseling	4 hours 8 hours Varies	Prevent at Brevard; Western Judicial Services S.T.E.P.S. A. Counseling Center		
DUI Level I (First Offender)	12 hours	Refer to your local telephone directory		
DUI Level II (Multiple Offender)	21 hours	Refer to your local telephone directory		
Financial Responsibility Class	2 hours	Office of the State Attorney, 18th Judicial Circuit		
HIV Awareness	2 hours	Project Response; Western Judicial Services		
In-Patient/Out-Patient for Substance Abuse (Male/Female)	4 months to 1 year	Community Treatment Centers		
Out-Patient Drug/Alcohol and Mental Health Treatment	33 days minimum Varies	Circles of Care; Western Judicial Services A. Counseling Center		
Out-Patient Substance Abuse Treatment	6 months minimum Varies Varies Varies	Center for Drug Free Living A. Counseling Center; Changes Recovery Services Family Counseling Center; Prevent of Brevard S.T.E.P.S.; Western Judicial Services		
Parenting	Varies	Links of Hope; Prevent of Brevard Salvation Army; Western Judicial Services S.T.E.P.S.; Yellow Umbrella		
Pre Divorce	4 hours	Western Judicial Services; Yellow Umbrella		
Reality Check	3 hours	Reality Check Program		
Restorative Justice	Varies	Judicial Corrections Services, Inc.		

Retail Theft/Shoplifting School	8 hours	ACF Mileposts Florida United Safety Council National Association for Shoplifting Prevention Western Judicial
Substance Abuse Evaluation	One-time Assessment	A Counseling Center; A.C.T. Center Changes Recovery Services Family Counseling; Harbor City Counseling S.T.E.P.S.; TASC-Adult Human Services Associates Western Judical Services; Yellow Umbrella
Substance Abuse Evaluation and Out- Patient Counseling	Varies	A Counseling Center; Harbor City Counseling Premier Counseling & Evaluations; S.T.E.P.S.
TASC – Adult Substance Abuse Evaluation	2 hours	Human Services Associates
Victim Awareness Program	2 hours	Florida United Safety Council

General Educational Development (GED) English for Speakers of Other Languages (ESOL) Classes	Varies	Brevard County Adult/Community Education Clearlake Education Center 1225 Clearlake Road Cocoa, FL 32922 (321) 633-3660 Palm Bay Adult Center 101 Pirate Lane Palm Bay, FL 32901 (321) 952-5914 South Area Adult Center 1362 S. Babcock Street Melbourne, FL 32901 (321) 952-5977 South Lake Education Center 3755 Garden Street Titusville, FL 32796 (321) 264-3088 Links of Hope: Melbourne, Merritt Island, Palm Bay, Titusville, Viera 321-690-0080 Literacy for Adults in Brevard (LAB) 219 Indian River Drive Cocoa, FL 32922 321-301-4496
Adult Basic Education (ABE)	Varies	Literacy for Adults in Brevard (LAB) 219 Indian River Drive Cocoa, FL 32922 321-301-4496

BREVARD COUNTY SELF-IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMS

(schools, locations, and telephone numbers)

ACF MilePosts Foundation, Inc.

Telephone Number: 1-800-582-2799 Location: Cocoa – Encono Lodge

A.C.T. Center

Telephone Number: 321-385-3390

Location: Titusville

A. Counseling Center, Inc.

Telephone Number: 321-636-9941 Location: Cocoa, Palm Bay

Center for Drug Free Living

(Brevard Group Treatment Home)

Telephone Number: 321-726-2889, 321-637-1866

Location: Cocoa, Palm Bay

Changes Recovery Services

Telephone Number: 321-600-4974

Location: Melbourne

Colonial Counseling Associates

Telephone Number: 407-249-1146 Location: Cocoa, Melbourne

Community Treatment Center

Telephone Number: 321-632-5958, 321-269-3881 (in-patient)

Location: Cocoa, Titusville

Telephone Number: 321-632-8730 (out-patient)

Location: Cocoa, Palm Bay, Titusville

Crossroads to Change

Telephone Number: 321-216-8506

Location: Melbourne

Family Counseling Center

Telephone Number: 321-636-2273

Location: Rockledge

Florida United Safety Counsel

Telephone Number: 321-952-5327, 321-631-2347

Location: Melbourne, Merritt Island

Harbor City Counseling

Telephone Number: 321-722-5022

Location: Melbourne, Merritt Island, Titusville

Human Services Associates

Telephone Number: 321-255-4551, 321-255-0118

Location: Melbourne

Judicial Corrections Services Inc. / Brevard County Community Corrections

Telephone Number: 321-690-0080 Location: Palm Bay, Titusville Viera

Links of Hope

Telephone Number: 321-690-0080

Location: Cocoa, Melbourne, Merrit Island, Palm Bay, Titusville, Viera

National Association for Shoplifting Prevention

Shoplifters Alternitive Course (Home Studyy/Online Program)

Register by Phone: 1-800-848-9595 Register Online: www.sacourseonline.org

(Enter court number 3281)

Office of The State Attorney, 18th Judicial Circuit

Contact: Diversion Specialist (Worthless Check Divison)

Telephone Number: 321-617-7550

Premier Counseling & Evaluations

Telephone Number: 321-557-1141

Location: Melbourne

Prevent! of Brevard, Inc.

Telephone Number: 321-267-5398, 321-259-7232

Location: Melbourne

Project Response

Telephone Number: 321-724-1177

Location: Melbourne

Reality Check Program

Telephone Number: 321-327-2921

Location: Melbourne

Salvation Army

Telephone Number: 321-632-6060

Location: Cocoa

S.T.E.P.S.

Telephone Number: 321-637-7730

Location: Cocoa

Western Judicial Services

Telephone Number: 321-631-6976, 321-752-7557

Location: Cocoa, Melbourne

Yellow Umbrella

Telephone Number: 321-433-3570, 321-723-2927 Location: Titusville, Palm Bay, Rockledge

STRENGTHENING YOUR MENTAL HEALTH

There are rules which prohibit mental health counselors from discussing your issues or personal information with anyone other than yourself. No matter what challenges you are facing, when you contact a counselor, remember, they are there to listen and help you. You are able to discuss your problems freely without fear of being judged or ridiculed.

A Counseling Center, Inc.

Accepts some insurance. Office hours are 9am to 5pm; however, counselors provide appointments after 5pm.

• 690 Friday Road, Cocoa, FL 32926

• Telephone: (321) 636-9941

Brevard Drop-In Center

This peer-run organization provides a relaxing atmosphere to those who wish to talk with others facing similar problems. Peer support has been shown to be as effective as formal talk therapy.

 268 N. Babcock Street, Melbourne, FL 32935

• Telephone: (321) 253-4442

 Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, and Saturday, 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm

• Website: http://brevard-drop-in-center.org/

Brevard Mental Health Office

Offers counseling for stress, addiction treatment, codependency, bipolar disorder, self-esteem/confidence issues, relationship issues, and difficulty with parenting.

• 33 Suntree Place Suite C, Viera, FL 32940

• Phone: (321) 733-1593

• Website: <u>www.brevardmentalhealth.com</u>

Brevard Outpatient Alternative Treatment (B.O.A.T)

Offers group and individual counseling for mental health and anger management.

• 1127 South Patrick Drive, Suite 24, Satellite Beach, Florida 32937

• Contact Mr. John W. Holdsworth

o Phone: (321) 773-1111

 Hours: Monday through Friday, 9:00 am to 5:00 pm

• Website: <u>www.brevardoutpatient.com</u>

Catholic Charities of Central Florida

Offers group, individual and family counseling regardless of religious, social or economic background.

North Brevard Location:

• 5145 N. Cocoa Boulevard, Cocoa, FL 32927

• Phone: (321) 338-2986

South Brevard Location

• 3800 W. Eau Gallie Blvd, Suite 101, Melbourne, FL 32934

• Phone: (321) 636-6144

Website: http://www.cflcc.org/brevard

Prevent! Of Brevard

Offers various programs to assist you with mental health or anger management. Family counseling is also available.

• 1948 Pineapple Avenue, Melbourne FL 32935

Phone: (321) 259-7262Toll free: (321) 267-5398

• Website:

http://www.preventofbrevardinc.net

Email: contactus@preventofbrevardinc.net

Crisis Hotline of Central Florida

A confidential hotline you can call anytime, everyday, when life's challenges feel overwhelming. Someone is there to listen if you are struggling with relationship issues, abuse, grief, substance abuse, or any other problems.

• Phone: 2-1-1

Circles of Care

Offers group or individual counseling for many different mental health issues. Family counseling is also available.

• Website: www.circlesofcare.org

Locations:

North Brevard County Location

 6700 South Washington Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780

• Phone: (321) 269-4590 Central Brevard County Location

 1770 Cedar Street, Rockledge, FL 32955

• Phone: (321) 634-6264 South Brevard County Location

 2020 Commerce Drive, Melbourne, FL 32904

• Phone: (321) 952-6000

• Substance Abuse Education and Support Group Meetings:

Thursdays 6:00pm-7:30pm

Circle of Care – Twin Rivers
 400 East Sheridan Rd., Melbourne,
 FL 32901

o Phone: (321) 722-5200

Family Counseling Center

Offers counseling, education and other services. Counseling is available for anger management, violence issues, emotional problems, relationship problems and other issues you may be facing. Family counseling is also available. Some insurance is accepted for individual counseling.

- Locations:
- Rockledge

 840 Brevard Avenue, Rockledge, FL 32955

o Phone: (321) 632-5792

Melbourne

 4880 Stack Blvd., Unit E, Melbourne, FL 32901

o Phone: (321) 984-9000

Website: www.fccbrevard.com

Riverside Counseling Services

Offers counseling for stress, addiction, depression, anger management, as well as parenting and family issues. Reduced fee is available for those on limited or fixed income.

 6767 N. Wickham Rd, Suite 400, Melbourne FL 32940

Phone: (321) 421-6992

Email:

timthein@riversidecounselingservices.com

Website:

www.riversidecounselingservices.com

Suicidal Crisis Hotline

This is a free and confidential hotline you can call anytime, everyday. Trained counselors are ready and able to listen and discuss the following:

Phone: 1-800-273-TALK (8255)

- Suicidal thoughts and information on suicide
- Veteran's crisis
- Information on mental health/illness
- Substance abuse/addiction
- To help a friend or loved one
- Relationship problems
- Abuse/violence
- Economic problems
- Sexual orientation issues
- Physical illness
- Loneliness
- Family problems

ALCOHOL & SUBSTANCE ABUSE

Alcoholics Anonymous

Provides an opportunity for men and women to share their experience, strength and hope with each other that they may solve their common problem and help others to recover from alcoholism. The only requirement for membership is a desire to stop drinking. There are no dues or fees.

- Meetings available at various locations and times- call or go online for list of meeting locations and times.
- 720 E. New Haven Avenue, Suite 3, Melbourne. FL 32901
- Hours: 9:00am-4:30pm Monday-Friday
- Call the following 24 hour hotlines any day:
 - North Brevard County: (321) 633-0052
 - South Brevard County: (321) 724-2247
- Website: www.aaspacecoast.org

Narcotics Anonymous

Provides an opportunity for men and women to share their experience, strength and hope with each other that they may solve their common problem and help others to recover from substance abuse.

- Meetings available at various locations and times - call or go online for list of meeting locations and times.
- Website: www.spacecoastna.org

Avon Park

The Florida Center for Addictions and Dual Disorders

Provides treatment for individuals with co-occurring disorders of substance addiction and serious mental illness. Application forms and information can be found at the following website:

http://www.tchsonline.com/home/progserv/flcenterapp lication.asp

- 100 West College Drive, Avon Park, FL 33825
- Phone: (863) 452-3858 ext. 145 (Beverly Mathis)
- Main website: http://www.tchsonline.com/home/progsery/

Center for Drug-Free Living

Offers detoxification, out-patient programs, and intensive/structured residential treatment programs for men and women.

- 1405 West Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32805
- Phone: (407) 245-0020
- Confidential Location, Cocoa, FL
- Phone: (321) 637-1866Website: www.cfdfl.com

Brevard Outpatient Alternative Treatment (B.O.A.T)

Offers group and individual counseling for alcohol and substance abuse.

- Groups: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday evenings
- Individual counseling
- Accept some insurance and sliding scale
- 1127 South Patrick Drive, Suite 24, Satellite Beach, Florida 32937
- Phone: (321) 773-1111
- Website: www.brevardoutpatient.com
- Email questions to: inquiries@brevardoutpatient.com

The Bridge

Offers Drug and Alcohol Rehabilitation, Transitional Living and Prison Work Release. Contracted with the Florida Department of Correction to "to equip a client with the necessary life skills to increase his/her chances to successfully integrate into the community without returning to the destructive behavior that led to his or her arrest."

- 2025 Mercy Drive, Orlando, FL 32808
- Phone: (407) 926-8134
- Website: http://www.bridgesofamerica.com

Central Florida Teen Challenge

Provides youth, adults and families with an effective and comprehensive Christian faith-based solution to life-controlling drug and alcohol problems in order to become productive members of society.

- 3706 S. Sanford Avenue, Sanford, FL 32773
- Phone: (407) 330-9600
- Website: http://www.centralflorida.teenchallenge.cc

Central Florida Treatment Center

Offers outpatient treatment and counseling for substance abuse, specifically methadone treatment.

- 7 North Cocoa Blvd., Cocoa, FL Phone: (321) 631-4578
- 2198 Harris Ave., Palm Bay, FL Phone: (321) 951-9750
- Website: www.methadoneworks.net

Community Treatment Center

Provides programs and counseling for the care and treatment of alcohol and substance abuse. Programs may last 6 to 12 months. Offer both outpatient and residential programs.

Titusville Location

- HOW House: 1116 Main Street, Titusville, FL 32796
- Phone: (321) 269-3881
 Cocoa Location
- 1215 Lake Drive, Cocoa, FL 32922
- Phone: (321) 632-5958
- Residents required to seek/obtain employment after 10 days
- Cost: \$100/week includes everything (Shelter, Food, and Counseling)
- Open applications Tuesdays 2:00 4:00 p.m. at the Titusville Location
- Residential facility has 13 beds for men and 5 beds for women

Dunklin Memorial Camp

Provides a residential treatment program, for men only, that requires a ten-month commitment.

- Dunklin Memorial Church, Inc.
 3342 S.W. Hosanah Lane, Okeechobee, FL
 34974
- Phone: (772) 597-2841
 Fax: (772) 597-5481
- Website: www.dunklin.org/program.php

 Brochure: www.dunklin.org/pdfs/program_brochure.pdf

Faith Farm Ministries

Provides residential treatment for men and women. Campuses:

- 9538 Highway 441, Boynton Beach, FL 33472
 - Men's program: (561) 733-7262
 Fax: (561) 737-4930
 - Women's program: (561) 732-2370
 Fax: (561) 732-2369
- 1980 NW Ninth Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311
 - Phone: (954) 763-7787
 Fax: (954) 468-1416
 - Men's program: (954) 463-6214
 Fax: (954) 463-6215
- 7595 NE 128th Avenue, Okeechobee, FL 34972
 - Phone: (863) 763-4224Fax: (863) 763-1785
 - Men's program: (863) 763-4224

Website for men's treatment program:
http://www.faithfarm.org/mens-program.php
Website for women's treatment program:
http://www.faithfarm.org/womens-program.php

Family Counseling Center

Offers individual, group or family therapy and counseling for substance abuse. Program focuses on assessment, education, behavioral change and relapse prevention.

- 840 Brevard Avenue, Rockledge, FL 32955
- Phone: (321) 632-5792
- Website: www.fccbrevard.com
- Closed Fridays, Saturdays, and Sundays -Groups are held in the evenings
- Accept insurance and sliding scale

The Grove Counseling Center, Inc.

Offers comprehensive services for the prevention and treatment of substance abuse and behavioral health problems.

- 111 W. Magnolia Avenue, Longwood, FL 32750
- Phone: 1 (800) 919-1765
- Website: http://www.thegrove.org/

Harvest House Transitional Center

Offers "a stable environment that gives individuals an opportunity to rebuild their lives and re-enter society as an active contributing member by achieving residential stability, increasing their skill levels and/or income, and obtaining greater self determination." Program goals include the following:

- Addictions Education
- Mental Health Counseling
- Case Management
- Reintegration Skills (Life Management)
- Employment Assistance
- Medical Referrals
- Anger Management
- Spiritual Counseling
- Call the 24 hour hotline anytime: (321) 631-4357

209 N Lime Avenue, Sarasota, FL 34237

- General phone: (441) 953-3154
 Fax: (441) 954-2349
- o Men Phone: (941) 955-2123

Email: info@harvesthousecenters.com

 Women/Women with Children Phone: (941) 953-3154

Email: harvesthousecenters@hotmail.com

 Applications can be found at: http://www.harvesttab.com/harvest_house_transitional_centers

Liberty Lodge

Offers an 8-month residential program for men including individual and group counseling.

- Program cost \$120.00 a week, plus a \$500.00 refundable deposit.
- Arrangements can be made for those who cannot afford to pay.
- No one will be denied admittance due to lack of funds.
- 4150 Mt. Sterling Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780
- Phone: (321) 264-0757 (no collect calls; no walk-ins). If you cannot call ahead, you can mail a letter.
- Website: <u>www.libertylodgeministries</u>.com

Phoenix House of FL

Offers residential treatment for substance abuse. The admission process involves an initial interview, diagnostic evaluation, one-on-one counseling, and

customized treatment planning. For more information, please go to the following website: http://www.phoenixhouse.org/locations/florida/drug-help-florida/Located in Citra, Florida.

- o Phone: 1 (800) 378-4435
- Adult residential program, admissions: 1 (800) 332-9867, ext. 6626
 - Or send a confidential email to: fladmit@phoenixhouse.org

Haven Recovery Center

Mission is to provide successful treatment and advocacy for adults with substance abuse and mental health disorders.

Administrative Offices

- Address: 211 North Ridgewood Avenue, Suite #204, Daytona Beach, FL 32114
- Phone: (386) 252-4228

Assessment Offices

- Address: 330 North Street, Suite C, Davtona Beach. FL 32114
 - Phone (386) 252-5365
- Address: 245 South Amelia Avenue DeLand, FL 32724
 - Phone (386) 736-0420
- Address: 610-D Deltona Boulevard Deltona, FL, 32725
 - Phone (386) 574-6669

Sally's House

- Residential facility for FEMALES ONLY
- Offers programs for substance abuse, including prevention, intervention, treatment, aftercare and support services.
 - Half-way house
- Females are expected to continue their education or seek employment after being there 30 days.
- House Mom: (321) 676-1260, ask for Jessie/Michelle

Specialized Treatment, Education and Prevention Services, Inc. (STEPS)

Day treatment, Outpatient, Adult Drug Court Outpatient services and Aftercare

- 803 N. Fiske Blvd., Suite A, Cocoa, FL 32922-7323
- Phone: (321) 637-7730
 Fax: (321) 639-5721

Outpatient, Adult Drug Court Outpatient services, Juvenile Drug Court Outpatient services

- 1751 Sarno Rd., Suite #1, Melbourne, FL 32935-4909
- Phone: (321) 775-1520
 Fax: (321) 775-1527

Outpatient, Adult Drug Court Outpatient services

- 2400 S. Hopkins Ave., Suite J, Titusville, FL 32780-5076
- Phone: (321) 607-5082
 Fax: (321) 607-5085

Day treatment, Outpatient, Intensive Outpatient, Recovery Support Services

- Administration, 1033 N. Pine Hills Rd., Suite #300, Orlando, FL 32808-7152
- Phone: (407) 522-2144
 Fax: (407) 522-2148

Women's Residential Level II (24 beds), Aftercare and the Women's Transitional House

- 1991 S. Apopka Blvd., Apopka, FL 32703-7622
- Phone: (407) 884-2125
 Fax: (407) 814-6160

Walk About Ministries

Offers acceptance and healing of addiction with housing and recovery programs for men and also transitional housing. Must pass an interview to be accepted into transitional housing.

- Church and facility located at: 112 South Brown Ave., Titusville, FL 32796
- Office Phone: (321) 269-1200
- Church Phone: (321) 264-4250
- Integrity Recovery Housing Phone: (321) 385-2513

Email: walkaboutministry@att.net

Twelve-Step Fellowship Living

Three-quarter house, residential treatment for substance abuse/addiction.

Website: http://www.fellowshipliving.com/ Men's Facility:

- 451 Banks Road, Margate, FL 33063
- Phone: (954) 972-9495
 Women's Facility:
- 1180 SW 26th Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33312
- Phone: (954) 972-9495

Twin Rivers Treatment Center (Circles of Care)

Offer detoxification, medical services, counseling and therapy to help you develop a substance-free lifestyle. Limited number of beds are available for a residential program, which lasts no more than 28 days.

- Circles of Care Twin Rivers Center: 400 East Sheridan Road, Melbourne, FL
- Phone: (321) 722-5200
- Substance abuse education and support group meets at Center, Thursdays 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm
- Website: www.circlesofcare.org

Prevent! Of Brevard

Offers various programs.

19-week alcohol and substance abuse program – Program meets two nights per week.

- 1948 Pineapple Avenue, Melbourne FL
 32935 Phone: (321) 259-7262
- Website: http://www.preventofbrevardinc.net

Overlook Bible Training Center

The Bible Training Center is a one-year residential program that helps men through intensive bible training, work ethic development and daily discipline—all accomplished in an atmosphere of love. This program is neither a halfway house nor an alternative to jail, but a Bible Training Center and non-profit, non-denominational Christian home. Men ages 18 and older can apply to the one-year program free of charge. We're funded strictly by the donations of partners and friends.

- 3569 Swallow Drive Melbourne, Florida 32935
- Phone: (321) 254-2324
 Cell: (321) 514-1868

VETERAN ASSISTANCE

GENERAL ASSISTANCE

Brevard County Veterans' Services

Provides assistance to Brevard County Veterans, including helping them receive their benefits. Information can also be provided on how Veterans can to apply for home loans.

- 2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way, Building B, Suite 102, Viera FL (County Government Center)
- Phone: (321) 633-2012
- Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 8:00am-4:00pm, Wednesday and Friday 8:00am-12:00pm
- Email: Glenn McGuffie glenn.mcguffie@brevardcounty.us

Veterans Crisis Line

The Veterans Crisis Line connects Veterans in crisis and their families and friends with qualified, caring Department of Veterans Affairs responders through a confidential toll-free hotline, online chat, or text.

- Phone: 1(800)273-8255 and press 1
- Text: 838255
- Online chat on their website: www.veteranscrisisline.net

Center For Drug-Free Living

Provides housing and supportive services for homeless male and female Veterans battling mental health and substance use disorders.

- 3670 Maguire Blvd., Orlando, FL 32803 Phone: (407) 245-0045
- Confidential Location, Brevard County, FL Phone: (321) 637-1866
- Website: www.cfdfl.com

National Veterans Homeless Support, Inc.

Provides assistance to homeless Veterans.

- 7075 N. Cocoa Blvd, Suite 700, Cocoa, FL 32927
- Phone: (888) 787-NVHS (6847)
- Website: www.nvhs.us
- Resources: http://www.nvhs.us/veteran_resources

Homeless Veterans of Reintegration Program

Program provides various employment and housing services to homeless veterans to assist them in becoming self-sufficient members of society.

- To be eligible:
 - Served at least one day of active duty
 - Discharged for reasons other than dishonorable discharge and/or are homeless per HVRP criteria.
 - Must show photo I.D. and social security card.
- Call, walk-in, or make an appointment to receive services.
- Address: 7 Pineapple Avenue, #5, Cocoa, FL 32922
- Phone: (321) 631-2963 ext. 101
- Website: http://www.dol.gov/vets/programs/hvrp/main. http://www.dol.gov/vets/programs/hvrp/main.

Housing for Homeless Veterans

Provides veterans two and three bedroom apartments at the discounted price of \$413.00 a month.

- Website: http://HousingforHomelessofBrevardCounty.org
- 1728 Hero Lane, Titusville, FL 32796
- Phone: (321) 264-1889
- 4087 S. US HWY 1, Suite #3, Rockledge, FL 32955
- Phone: (321) 639-0166

Veteran's Employment and Training Services

Federal site to help Veterans find jobs. Search their website for employment opportunities and tips.

Website: http://www.dol.gov/vets/

Veterans Transitional Housing Facility

Facility is operated by the Vietnam and All Veterans of Brevard County and offers temporary shelter for homeless Veterans and their families. The facility provides housing while you search for work, and once employed, to save enough money to acquire your own living quarters and transportation.

- 700 East Fee Avenue, Melbourne FL 32901
- Requirements for admission into facility are:
 - Be a Veteran or the immediate family member of a Veteran and be able to prove it.
 - Be indigent or be able to demonstrate a valid need for assistance
 - 3. Be drug and alcohol free.
 - 4. Be able to care for one's own personal needs.
- Go through Viera VA; they will redirect you to where you need to go.

Vietnam and All Veterans of Brevard County

Organization promotes Veteran's affairs and provides assistance to Veterans in need, such as transitional shelter.

Phone: (321) 690-0805

Website:

www.vietnamandallveteransofbrevard.com

WIN/VET Program (Housing for Homeless Veterans)

Provides Veterans with transitional housing in small group homes. Basic provisions such as clothing and personal care items are provided. Programs are available for substance abuse, alcoholism, mental illness and service related disabilities. Victory Village.

• 1728 Hero Lane, Titusville FL 32796

• Phone: (321) 264-1887

Website:

http://www.va.gov/homeless/housing.asp

MEDICAL CARE FOR VETERANS

As a Veteran, you may qualify for medical care. For more information, please visit the VA Outpatient Clinic, go online at www.va.gov, or call the VA Health Benefits Service Center listed below. You will need to have a copy of your discharge papers or proof of service of active duty.

Veterans Administration Outpatient Clinic

Provides comprehensive health care in the areas of medicine, outpatient surgery, psychiatry, physical medicine and rehabilitation, neurology, orthopedics, dentistry, geriatrics, radiology, nuclear medicine and Tele-Care Services.

2900 Veterans Way, Viera FL 32940

 Hours: Monday through Friday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm

• Phone: (321) 637-3788

Website: <u>www.floridavets.org</u>

Veterans Health Resource Center

Hotline to assist Veterans in understanding and receiving their benefits.

 Hours: Monday through Friday 7:00 am to 7:00 pm

Phone: (877) 222- VETS
Website: www.va.gov

OTHER RESOURCES

Brevard County Legal Aid, Inc.

Provides free legal assistance to low income and disadvantaged persons.

- Areas of legal services provided include divorce, shared parenting, housing, wills, senior citizen rights/benefits, employment discrimination, and more.
- No legal service is provided for criminal cases.
- 1038 Harvin Way, Suite 100, Rockledge, FL 32955
- Phone: (321) 631-2500
- Hours: Monday through Thursday, 9:00 am to 12:00 pm and 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm Fridays 9:00 am to 12:00 pm
- Website: www.brevardcountylegalaid.org
- Email: brevardlegalaid@yahoo.com

Brevard County Public Defender

Services are not always free

- Public offender must be appointed to represent a defendant by the Court
- Once appointed, the Public Defender may proceed to represent and defend the defendant for which he was appointed.
- If the defendant is found guilty, the judge may require payment for attorney fees and court costs.
- Address: 400 South Street Titusville, FL 32780
- Phone:
 - Titusville (321) 264-6749
 - Viera (321) 617-7373
- Website:

http://www.brevardcounty.us/publicdefender/

Central Florida Legal Services

Provides legal assistance

- To obtain free assistance, you must be eligible for services by meeting guidelines based primarily on income, assets, and household size.
- Your case must be the type that the law firm handles, either through in-house staff or through the Pro Bono Project

- Eligibility for some projects such as the Domestic Violence Project, Fair Housing Project, and Elder Advocacy Project are set by the funding source and were much more flexible than the set guidelines
- Address: 803 N. Fiske Boulevard Cocoa, FL 32922

Phone: (866) 469-7444Website: http://www.cfls.org

Child Support Enforcement Customer Service

Provides advice, information and assistance on paying child support.

- 420-A N. Wickham Road, Melbourne, FL 32935Hours: 8:00am-5:00pm Monday-Friday
- Phone: 1 (800) 622-KIDS(5437) from 7:30am-6:00pm Monday-Friday
- Website: http://myflorida.com/dor/childsupport

Community Legal Services of Mid-Florida

Free legal helpline: (866) 469-7444

• Website: www.clsmf.org

Domestic Violence Counseling (Serene Harbor Inc.)

Provides domestic violence counseling for victims and their children, where victims receive case management, access to information, and programs for children.

- Mailing address: P.O. Box 100039, Palm Bay, FL 32901-0039
- Phone: (321) 726-8282
- Website:

http://www.sereneharbor.org/Home.html

Florida Department of Vital Statistics

May be able to provide you with a certified copy of your birth certificate.

- Mailing Address: Bureau of Vital Statistics, P.O. Box 210, Jacksonville, FL 32231-0042
- Phone: (904) 359-6900
- Hours: Monday through Friday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm
- Website:
 <u>www.doh.state.fl.us/planning_eval/Vital_Stati</u>
 stics/index.html
- Email: <u>VitalStats@doh.state.fl.us</u>

Florida Institutional Legal Services, Inc.

This is a legal aid office that is funded to provide free legal assistance to people incarcerated in Florida. They provide county resource and public benefit information to Florida prisoners who are about to be released. Contact them for information on any of the following:

- Social security disability benefits
- Veteran's benefits
- Medicaid
- Food Stamps
- TANF
- Address: 12921 Southwest 1St Road, Suite 107, #346, Newberry, FL 32669
- Phone: (866) 416-6727

Interagency Council of Brevard For Individuals with Disabilities

Provides contact information for agencies and special needs services for individuals with disabilities. For information on the Interagency Council, contact Kathy Lowe

• Phone: (321) 633-1000

 Website: http://ese.brevardschools.org/ICB/default.ht ml

United States Social Security Office

Provides assistance in getting copy of your social security card.

- 1715 W. Nasa Boulevard, Melbourne, FL 32901
- Phone: 1 (866) 716-7667
- 310 Canaveral Groves, Cocoa, FL 32926
- Phone: 1 (800) 772-1213
- Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday
 9:00am-3:00pm, Wednesday
 9:00am 12:00pm, Closed Saturday and Sunday
- Website: www.socialsecurity.gov

Volunteers of America – of Florida

• Phone: (321) 631-2963

http://www.voa-fla.org/

WOMEN'S RESOURCES

Genesis House, Inc.

Provides safe shelter for homeless pregnant women, transitional shelter for homeless mothers and their children, and long-term housing for student mothers with their children while the mothers complete their education. Counseling, personal improvement classes, and appropriate health care are obtained for all residents.

- P.O. Box 2044, Melbourne, FL 32902
- Phone: (321) 723-3133 (leave a message)
- Website: http://www.genesishouseshelter.org
- Email: genesishouse@earthlink.net

Women's Business Center

Offers training, counseling, mentoring and technical assistance for women who want to start their own business.

- Florida Institute of Technology, 150 W.
 University Boulevard, Melbourne, FL 32901
- Phone: (321) 674-7007Website: www.wbc.fit.edu

Sally's House

- o Residential facility for FEMALES ONLY
- Offers programs for substance abuse, including prevention, intervention, treatment, aftercare and support services.
 - Half-way house
- Females are expected to continue their education or seek employment after being there 30 days.
- House Mom: (321) 676-1260, ask for Jessie/Michelle

Women's Center of Brevard County

Offers counseling, career guidance, job referral and placement assistance for women of all ages.

North Brevard County

- 725 DeLeon St. Titusville, FL 32780
- Phone: (321) 607-6811
 South Brevard County
- 1425 Aurora Road, Melbourne, FL 32935
- Phone: (321) 242-3110
- 24-hour hotline: (321) 607-6809
- Website: www.womenscenterinbrevard.org
- Email: info@womenscenterinbrevard.org

• The housing program is for displaced females, who are 35 years or older.

Furniture and More Store

- 2939 West New Have Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32904
- Phone: (321) 951-1336

Sue M. Pridmore Center for Women & Children-Salvation Army

Provides a 48-bed facility for women and children. Center has support services including counseling, class on self-improvement, clothing, food, and help to achieving short and long term housing. Must apply and complete a full pre-admission interview Phone: (321) 724-0494 x 212

Consideration will be given to women meeting the following criteria:

- Not fleeing domestic violence
- Not in need of addictions rehabilitation
- 18+ years old
- With no children
- With male children under the age of 12
- With female children under the age of 18
- Employable in the US
- Actively seeking employment
- Employed full time
- Employed full time and enrolled in an educational program
- Not awaiting SSD, SSI, SSE, workers compensation or any other pending income source outside of gainful employment
- Homeless (as defined by HUD) and within the scope of the Center's focus

Jimmie Smith Cottage Transitional Living Program

326 Croton Road Melbourne, FL 32935 (321) 752-3170 ext. for judy 239

Services: Program offers support services for single females in reaching goals for living independently. Transitional assistance for those just turning 18 and entering adulthood. Must be willing to commit 12-18 months to participate in program.

Hours: Monday-Friday 8:30am-5pm

Brevard Rescue Mission (BRM)

Accepting women and children (women with children) no single women, no more than three children, children must be in custody of mother. BRM is unable to accept women with arrest records for assault, violent crimes, forcible felonies, child molestation or sex offenders, also not accepting pregnant women. Providing shelter(Small apartment) and a program for life skills, financial habits and educational courses (Interview skills to nutrition, GED) Programs last a year and a half to, two years.

- Background check with finger printing and drug testing if selected into program
- Phone number 321-480-9100
- Telephone Screening interview number(are you in need)- 321-505-8605
- Email- info@brevardrescuemission.org
- Website www.brevardrescuemission.org
- Hours Monday thru Friday 9am-5pm

Florida Adoption Center LLC Florida Crisis Preganancy Resource Center

Assists with crisis preganancies and making the choices that are best for the mother and the child. Provides counseling, information, and resources to aid the mother through the pregnancy process as well as adoption or parenting.

1110 Highway A1A
 Satellite Beach, FL 32937
 Phone: (321) 766-LOVE(5683)
 (321) 250-LOVE(5683)

BREVARD COUNTY LIBRARIES

Brevard County Libraries offer fully-equipped Internet-access computers available for public use at no charge. The libraries also offer a specially-equipped DA accessible computer.

CAPE CANAVERAL PUBLIC LIBRARY

201 Polk Avenue Cape Canaveral, FL 32920 Phone: (321) 868-1101

Hours of Operation:

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Wednesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Thursday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 10:00 am 2:00 pm

CENTRAL BREVARD LIBRARY & REFERENCE CENTER

308 Forrest Avenue, Cocoa, FL 32922

Phone: (321) 633-1792 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday 1:00 pm 5:00 pm
- Monday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Thursday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm

COCOA BEACH PUBLIC LIBRARY

550 North Brevard Avenue, Cocoa Beach, FL 32931

Phone: (321) 868-1104 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday 1:00 pm 5:00 pm
- Monday 10:00 am 6:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Thursday 10:00 am 6:00 pm
- Friday 10:00 am 6:00 pm
- Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm

Dr. MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. PUBLIC LIBRARY

955 E. University Boulevard, Melbourne, FL 32920

Phone: (321) 952-4511 <u>Hours of Operation:</u>

- Sunday: Closed
- Monday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Tuesday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Wednesday Closed
- Thursday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday: Closed

EAU GALLIE PUBLIC LIBRARY

1521 Pineapple Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32935

Phone: (321) 255-4304 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday: Closed
- Monday12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Wednesday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Thursday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm

FRANKLIN T. DEGROODT PUBLIC LIBRARY

6475 Minton Road. S.W., Palm Bay, FL 32908

Phone: (321) 952-6317 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday 1:00 pm 5:00 pm
- Monday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Thursday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm

MELBOURNE BEACH PUBLIC LIBRARY

324 Ocean Avenue, Melbourne Beach, FL 32951

Phone: (321) 956-5642 <u>Hours of Operation:</u>

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 10:00 am 6:00 pm
- Tuesday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Thursday 10:00 am 6:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 10:00 am 2:00 pm

MELBOURNE PUBLIC LIBRARY

540 E. Fee Avenue, Melbourne, FL 32901

Phone: (321) 952-4514 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday 1:00PM 5:00PM
- Monday 9:00AM 8:00PM
- Tuesday 9:00AM 5:00PM
- Wednesday 9:00AM 8:00PM
- Thursday 9:00AM 5:00PM
- Friday 9:00AM 5:00PM
- Saturday 9:00AM 5:00PM

MERRITT ISLAND PUBLIC LIBRARY

1195 North Courtenay Parkway, Merritt Island, FL 32953

Phone: (321) 455-1369 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday Closed
 - Monday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
 - Tuesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
 - Wednesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
 - Thursday 12:00pm-8:00pm
 - Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
 - Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm

MIMS/SCOTTSMOOR PUBLIC LIBRARY

3615 Lionel Road, Mims, FL 32754

Phone: (321) 264-5080 Hours of Operation

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 10:00AM 6:00PM
- Tuesday Closed
- Wednesday 9:00AM 5:00PM
- Thursday 12:00PM 8:00PM
- Friday 9:00AM 5:00PM
- Saturday Closed

PALM BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY

1520 Port Malabar Boulevard NE, Palm Bay, FL

32905

Phone: (321) 952-4519 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Wednesday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Thursday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday Closed

PORT ST. JOHN PUBLIC LIBRARY

6500 Carole Avenue, Port St. John, FL 32927

Phone: (321) 633-1867 <u>Hours of Operation:</u>

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Wednesday 12:00 am 8:00 pm
- Thursday 10:00 am 6:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 10:00 am 2:00 pm

SATELLITE BEACH PUBLIC LIBRARY

751 Jamaica Boulevard, Satellite Beach, FL 32937

Phone: (321) 779-4004 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Tuesday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Thursday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm

SOUTH MAINLAND/MICCO PUBLIC LIBRARY

7921 Ron Beatty Boulevard, Micco, FL 32976

Phone: (772) 664-4066 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Tuesday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 10:00 am 2:00 pm
- Thursday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 10:00 am 2:00 pm

SUNTREE/VIERA PUBLIC LIBRARY

902 Jordan Blass Drive, Melbourne, FL 32940

Phone: (321) 255-4404

Hours of Operation:

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Tuesday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 10:00 am 2:00 pm
- Thursday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 10:00 am 2:00 pm

SUNTREE/VIERA PUBLIC LIBRARY

902 Jordan Blass Drive, Melbourne, FL 32940

Phone: (321) 255-4404 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 10:00 am 6:00 pm
- Thursday 10:00 am 6:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm

TITUSVILLE PUBLIC LIBRARY

2121 S. Hopkins Avenue, Titusville, FL 32780

Phone: (321) 264-5026 <u>Hours of Operation:</u>

- Sunday 1:00 pm 5:00 pm
- Monday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 8:00 pm
- Wednesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
 Thursday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm

WEST MELBOURNE PUBLIC LIBRARY

2755 Wingate Boulevard, West Melbourne, FL 32904

Phone: (321) 952-4508 Hours of Operation:

- Sunday Closed
- Monday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Tuesday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Wednesday 12:00 pm 8:00 pm
- Thursday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Friday 9:00 am 5:00 pm
- Saturday 9:00 am 5:00 pm